


- Body dresses, or clinging clothing, worn alone or not properly covered. This includes latex

leggings, spandex, jeggings or something similar in nature;
- Clothing that is intentionally designed to reveal a bare midriff or would otherwise

intentionally expose undergarments;
- Over-done/Extreme hairstyles, jewelry or accessories, which would be defined as that which

a reasonably, prudent person would believe to be unacceptable in a similarly situated

business/agency;
- Clothing with discernible rips, tears, or holes;

Denim/jeans (except on business casual days with supervisor approval).

Grooming Guidelines: 
Hair shall be clean, combed/brushed and/or styled; 

- Clothing shall be clean and unstained, and shall not be torn or frayed;

Lotions, colognes and perfumes should be used in moderation;

Proper hygiene shall be demonstrated to minimize offensive odors;

Facial hair shall be clean, well-groomed and free of distractions.

Enforcement: Supervisors shall set a professional example. Supervisors shall be responsible for 
administering the dress, grooming, and appearance standards for their specific sections. 
Employees reporting to work dressed or groomed in an inappropriate manner will be counseled, 
could be subject to corrective action, and may be required to remedy the situation in an unpaid 
status. Repetitive incidents shall be addressed through the progressive disciplinary process. 

Exceptions: In accordance with Title VII of the Civil Rights Act, 42 USC § 2000e, exceptions for 
religious reasons will be made. Reasonable accommodations for medical needs will also be 
made. It is the supervisor's responsibility to manage this policy for their employees and the work 
environment. Additionally, management shall not discriminate or enforce clothing standards based 
upon gender, age, or ethnic differences. 

REFERENCES: N/A 

REQUESTS FOR INFORMATION: Please direct all questions to the Federal Human Resources 

Office at 602-629-4800 or State Human Resources Office at 602-267-2993. 

Major General, AZNG 
The Adjutant General 

Note: This policy does not create a contract for employment between any employee and the Department of 
Emergency and Military Affairs (DEMA). Nothing in this policy changes the fact that all uncovered employees of the 
State are at-will employees and serve at the pleasure of the appointing authority. This policy supersedes all previous 

olic letters addressin this sub ·ect. 

This supersedes DEMA Policy Letter 20.09 dated 15 Oct 2010 




